
 

 
 

The City Council of the City of Mattoon held a special meeting in the Council Chamber of City Hall on 

June 23, 2015. 

 

Mayor Gover presided and called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m. 

 

Mayor Gover led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

 The following members of the Council answered roll call physically present: Absent Commissioner Dave 

Cox, YEA Commissioner Sandra Graven, YEA Commissioner Rick Hall, YEA Commissioner Preston Owen, and 

YEA Mayor Tim Gover.  

 

 Also physically present were City personnel:  City Administrator Kyle Gill, City Attorney Janett Winter-

Black, Public Works Director Dean Barber, and City Clerk Susan O’Brien.   

 

 Mayor Gover opened the floor for Public comments.  There were no Public comments.  

 

 Commissioner Graven seconded by Commissioner Hall moved to approve Council Decision Request 2015-

1623, authorizing the employment of Travis J. Hesse to a Public Works Labor Pool position. 

 

 Mayor Gover declared the motion carried by the following vote:  Absent Commissioner Cox, YEA 

Commissioner Graven, YEA Commissioner Hall, YEA Commissioner Owen, YEA Mayor Gover. 

 

 Mayor Gover opened the floor.  There were no comments by Council.  

 

 Commissioner Hall seconded by Commissioner Graven moved to adjourn at 5:30 p.m.  

 

 Mayor Gover declared the motion carried by the following vote:  Absent Commissioner Cox, YEA 

Commissioner Graven, YEA Commissioner Hall, NAY Commissioner Owen, YEA Mayor Gover. 

 

                                                                                                       /s/Susan J. O’Brien  

                                                                                                                City Clerk 


